

UNITED NATIONS OFFICE: 777 U.N. PLAZA, ROOM 9H, NEW YORK, NY 10017 TELEPHONE: (212) 687-6488

March 8, 1989

Virginia D. Birdsall, Executive Director Embrace Foundation 16 West 22nd. Street New York, NY 10010

Dear Virginia,

Thank you for a most interesting Newsletter and pictorial report on the High Tea held at the Waldorf on October 8, 1988. You are to be congratulated on taking the initiative in bringing thinkers and leaders of world religions, scholars and others together to engage in inter-faith dialogue.

May I wish you well as you plan future programs.

Sincerely yours,

Multo

N. O Matthews, Ph.D. Associate Director and

United Nations Liaison

NOM/df